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A couple of weeks ago, I was driving through our neighborhood when I gave myself a pretty good slap in the face.

Pulled up to a stop sign, I began to make my turn. Seemingly out of no where, a lady walking in the cross street almost 

stepped in front on my car. The "A" pillar partially blocked my view, I told myself, that's why I did not see her right a way.

A few days later, while driving to work during a freezing rain/snow situation, another incident woke me up. It was still dark

out (before 7:00 A.M.), and rather than drive on the crowded freeways I decided to take side streets to avoid a possible 

accident. Like Joe Soucherey likes to say, I decided to ñmake a move to avoidheavy traffic.ò

The added benefit this morning was that the streets were pretty clean of snow and ice, so I was able to move along at 25-30 

MPH. The drawback is that some of the cross streets are not very well lit, making pedestrians hard to see. This became 

apparent on 86th Street, about 2 blocks east of Lyndale, when two people stepped into the street just as I was going past 

them. The startling point here is that I did not see them until they were in the street!

Granted, it was dark, raining, they were dressed in dark clothes, and the windshield wipers (new blades) were crossing the 

windshield. But it scared me that I had not seen them until I was alongside them!

Like many of you, I consider myself to be an above average driver. I have only had two accidents while driving, neither of 

which were "my fault", and four speeding tickets (I have deserved more) in nearly 50 years of driving. These two incidents 

proved to me that I have lost focus, and that I need to concentrate on my skills.

We can all make excuses why things happen. Lord knows there are tons of distractions in our cars now days. But the 

bottom line here is, we need to pay more attention.

I have noticed that new cars have much larger A, B and C pillars, and they do block your vision all around the car. Cell 

phones (even though most new cars have the hands free functions), climate control, radio controls, navigation functions, 

plus many other features are on a touch screen, that requires multiple touches to get to the correct screen that we are trying 

to use.  ALL take our attention away from what we are supposed to be doing - driving!

With most cars today weighing 3000-4000 pounds (more for trucks and SUV's), hitting anything at 20 miles per hour or 

more could be catastrophic - and not just to your car. A bike rider, pedestrian, dogs, kids, don't stand a chance against you. 

I don't want that on my mind for the rest of my life.

My new resolution for 2017: To become a much better driver by becoming more attentive behind the wheel!

In closing, I also have three requests for everyone:

1) If you like to walk, run or ride your bikes, you need to pay attention to other traffic as well. Don't run stop lights/signs.

Bike riders, ride in the correct direction on one way streets, and don't ride during snow storms!!

2) When walking, running or riding your bike, especially when it is dark out, wear bright, reflective clothing. Same goes for 

your dog-put a reflective or lighted collar on them too!

3) When you come upon a construction zone or flashing lights of an emergency vehicle - SLOW DOWN!!! 

I have been out on those construction zones on the highways. It's hard to concentrate on the job at hand when you have to 

constantly look over your shoulder to make sure someone isn't going to run you down. Pay attention, and slow 

down....please!

See you at the March meeting!

Mike Boulka

The UMRSAAC would like to send our 
sympathies out to Jim Hoinesson the passing 
of his wife, Candice, who passedaway 
peacefully February 5, 2017. 
The memorial service was Friday, February 10, 
2017. Thoughts and prayers from us all go out 
to Jim and his family.
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Blast 

From

the

Past

4th Edition

Anyone willing to 

be our next 

ñvictimò?  Send 

an old photo to 

newsletter. :-D

umrsaacnewsletter

@gmail.com

Who is 

this

cutie?

Duane Paskett'scurrent address: 

The Rosemount
C/O Duane PaskettRm. 230
14344 Cameo Av. West
Rosemount MN. 55068

UMRSAAC monthly meeting minutes

February 6, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. by President Mike Boulka at the Golden Valley American Legion. 

New members and guests: New member Bill Tippy.

Officerôs reports: 

ü Vice President: Carole Ackerman, nothing to report.

ü Treasurer: Ericke Rosquistgave the financial report.

ü Secretary: Brian Farr, thanked Pam Flaten for putting on a great Winter Party.

ü Merchandise managers: See Tom Stark or Brian Bothwell for club merchandise. They brought some new polo shirts and they 

are selling new hats.

Committee / Activity Reports:

ü Non-Show Events Committee: Mike Boulka talked about the two-night Spring cruise to Sioux Falls, S.D. on April 28-30. We 

will stay two nights at the Sioux Falls Holiday Inn. Call them at 605-339-2000 to book a room at $111 per night. Steve Flaten

announced Cars and Coffee at the Chanhassen Motorplex will be starting the first Saturday in April.

ü Charitable Donations Committee: Nothing new to report.

ü Car shows: The flyers for both shows have been printed and are available to be handed out. The club passed a vote to spend up

to $500 to have 6 new signs made for our car shows. The cost will be shared with the Apple Auto Group. The Boy Scouts and a 

drink vendor are lined up to sell food at the August show.

Old Business:

ü Northern Star National Mustang Show, Pete Schmidt announced some more meetings and planning sessions coming up for the 

show. A website for the National show (northernstarmustang.com) has also been set up. You need to be an MCA member to be 

judged at the show.

ü World of Wheels-March 17-19 at US Bank Stadium. Rolf Erickson announced there is still an opening for one more car, 1969 

or older. The theme for our display will be a 1960ôs used car lot, we have a 20ôby 60ô area. He will send out an email with a

time to get together at Danôs to work on the displays.

ü Winter Party: Pam announced the party was a big success. The music was provided by Tim Sparks and everyone went home 

with a door prize.

New Business:

ü ñWhereôs the Stegò contest for January, the answer was ñThe Farmington Fairgroundsò Troy Kruger was the first with the 

correct answer.

ü The National SAAC show for 2017 will be held at the Indianapolis Motor Speedway on June 8-10. See Troy Kruger if 

interested in going.

ü 50/50 Drawing was won by Tim Wachlin in the amount of $37.

ü Trivia: Greg Fritz, the theme was 1977.

Upcoming Events:[** Designates UMR SAAC event/activity] 

**02/11: Monthly Breakfast South@ Starkôs Restaurant in Eagan (7:30am)

**02/25: Monthly Breakfast North@ Original Pancake House in Maple Grove (7:30am) 

**03/06: Monthly meeting at American Legion-Golden Valley.

**03/11: Monthly Breakfast South@ Starkôs Restaurant in Eagan (7:30am)

**03/17-03/19: World of Wheels-US Bank Stadium

**03/25: Monthly Breakfast North@ Original Pancake House in Maple Grove (7:30am) 

**04/03: Monthly meeting at American Legion-Golden Valley.

**04/08: Monthly Breakfast South@ Starkôs Restaurant in Eagan (7:30am)

**04/22: Monthly Breakfast North@ Original Pancake House in Maple Grove (7:30am) 

**04/28-04/30: Spring Cruise to SouixFalls.

Secretary, Brian Farr

Duane,

It was great seeing

you the other day.

It was fun chatting.

Have a Happy 

Birthday on 

February 27th.
Carole Ackerman

Mike and Kathie Boulka



Another amazing example of Nyle LaGrangeôs 

artwork: 

"Winter Wolverlandò  How many wolves are in the 

painting?

I encourage anyone to contribute to this section of 

the newsletter.  

Any medium, and any subject matter.  

View the 

beauty in 

color on the 

website!

World of Wheels 2017 Update

The World of Wheels 2017 show is being held in the US Bank Stadium, 

located at 401 Chicago Ave., Minneapolis, MN, 55415.  We have six cars in 

the show:  Troy Kruger's Cobra, Dick Krentz's Cobra, Dan Mattila's Cobra 

and 64 Galaxy, Jean Erickson's 65 Mustang GT Fastback and the 

Ackerman's 41 Ford Coupe.  The theme of the display is a 1969 era used car 

lot and members are asked to dress as a stereotypical car salesperson of 

that time. 

The hours of the show are:  Friday March 17th, from 3pm to 10 pm, Saturday 

March 18th, from 10 am to 10pm and Sunday March 19th, from 10 am to 6 

pm.  We would like to have two members in the booth at all times.  Of you 

haven't already signed up, you may sign up for as many sessions as you 

like on Sign Up Genius at the following link: 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/508084ea5a72da31-world.

You may also go to www.signupgenius.com and search for the event under 

my email, jre280@comcast.net.  There will be passes to get into the show 

and arrangements for pickup will be made and emailed in an email blast.

We may need someone to possibly tow the club trailer to and from the 

show.  Hopefully, by the time you read this, we will have this job filled,  but if 

you are able to do this, please check with me anyway to see if there is still a 

need.  

Let's make this a great show and kickoff for the nice weather season.  See 

you at the 2017 World of Wheels.

Rolf Erickson

jre280@comcast.net

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/508084ea5a72da31-world


Friday :
We will be leaving from the AutoMotorPlex, 8150 AudobonRd. Chanhassanat approximately 9AM 
Friday morning.  We will cruise to the FagenFighters WWII Museum in Granite Falls.  Lunch will 
follow and then continue to Sioux Falls. TheHoliday Inn®Sioux Falls- City Centre hotel is just a few 
steps from the banks of the BigSiouxRiver and the unique shops, museums and restaurants that line 
the streets of downtown. We will probably gather together for dinner in the hotel restaurant.  

Reservations must be made by individuals calling the Hotel directly at 605.339.2000 or 
Holiday Inn Brand Reservations number, 1.800.HOLIDAY. Individuals must identify 
themselves as being the Upper Midwest Region Shelby American Auto Club Group at 
the time the reservation is made in order to receive the group rate. Reservations need 
to be made on or before the Cutoff Date of March 29, 2017 to ensure availability.  

ALSO, please email Kathie (k.boulka@gmail.com) when reservations have 
been made so we have a head count for planning other activities and can 
make an event communication list.

Saturday:
On your own or coordinate a group, breakfast in the hotel restaurant or at an area coffee shop. Then 
we will check out the beautiful Falls ParkΦ άDowntown and Falls Park have been reunited by "Phillips 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CŀƭƭǎϦΣ ŀ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎκŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ǊƻǳǘŜ Řƻǿƴ tƘƛƭƭƛǇǎ !ǾŜƴǳŜ ŦǊƻƳ рǘƘ {ǘΦ ǘƻ Cŀƭƭǎ tŀǊƪΦέ  Box lunches 
from Overlook Café can be enjoyed outdoors. (Café is closed to the public due to a wedding.)
The afternoon can be individual preference:  short cruise courtesy of Steve and Mike OR taking in the 
attractions of Sioux Falls such as more than 100 shops downtown, the Great Plains Zoo and Delbridge
Museum, the Washington Pavilion of Arts and Science, Downtown Sculpture Walk, etc., etc.  OR 
relaxing poolside at the hotel.
Gather at Prairie Berry Winery ΧέtǊŀƛǊƛŜ .ŜǊǊȅ 9ŀǎǘ .ŀƴƪ ƛǎ ŀ ŦŜǊƳŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ōŀǊΣ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ŀƴŘ 
marketplace in which guests are welcomed to sip, savor, and enjoy South Dakota-inspired, epicurean 
selections from the Prairie Berry family. Guests are offered award-winning wines from Prairie Berry 
Winery, craft beers from Miner Brewing Company, enticing foods from the Prairie Berry Kitchen and 
inspired merchandise and goods from both in-ƘƻǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ŀǊǘƛǎŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿŜǊǎΦέ

Sunday:
Breakfast on your own again before we gather for the return trip home, with a stop for lunch and 
some time at SpomerClassics in Worthington, MN.  (Added attraction:  he has over 250 neon signs 
on display!!!)



From:  Mike and Carole Ackerman

Subject:  August Show

Mail from

ñRoving  Reportersò 

encouraged!!!!!

.

Club Members,

Itôs that time of year again to start thinking about shows and Carole and I have been a part of 

the August show for a few years now and would like to thank all of you who have given their 

time to help in any way you can. We would like you to start thinking about this years show 

and let us know if you have any ideas to consider. We already have started planning and are 

getting the flyers printed for the show. Please help anywhere you can.

We are also looking for someone to chair the August show next year as we will not be 

doing it. If you want to help with shadowing this year and take it over next year, please let us 

know. We donôt want the show chairmen to have to do the shows for over 20 plus years any 

more so PLEASE letôs get some new blood and ideas going and keep the shows one of the 

premier car shows in the cities.

Mike and Carole Ackerman

3stang@comcast.net

651.365.0840

Ed. Note:  Ideally, volunteers assist the first year while learning the ropes, then lead the following year 

while training the next Chairman.  This would mean one person is only committing to two years!  

From:  Scott Sokol

Subject: "Mustang360 Newsletter"

The Best 1969 Mustang Boss 302 in the World!

Richard .ƻŜȅŜΩǎ1969 Boss 302 is quite possibly 
the most original Boss 302 on the planet. 
http://bit.ly/2kocyAi

.ŀǘǘŜǊȅ YŜŜǇǎ 5ȅƛƴƎΚ IŜǊŜΩǎ Iƻǿ ¢ƻ CƛȄ Lǘ

Charging System Tech: How to check for a 
drain on your battery  http://bit.ly/2kUBTow

Combining a 1966 Mustang Fastback with a 1997 Cobra

The idea began to take shape when James found the 
1966 C-Code on a website, in extremely rough condition 
with no power train. http://bit.ly/2k4CuVu

How to Make a Granada Spindle and Brake Swap Actually Work

CSRP is breathing new life into an old conversion with its new 
spindle castings and brake kits. http://bit.ly/2k50KC4

mailto:3stang@comcast.net
tel:(651) 365-0840
http://response.whatcounts.com/t?r=4035&c=4833&l=17&ctl=24CA6:41377B5F607731C2EF5C4CC8FA2FC36B762DFB16DFBF1C68&wc_mid=4035:4833&wc_rid=4035:1394893
http://bit.ly/2kocyAi
http://response.whatcounts.com/t?r=4035&c=4833&l=17&ctl=24CA9:41377B5F607731C2EF5C4CC8FA2FC36B762DFB16DFBF1C68&wc_mid=4035:4833&wc_rid=4035:1394893
http://bit.ly/2kUBTow
http://response.whatcounts.com/t?r=4035&c=4833&l=17&ctl=24CAA:41377B5F607731C2EF5C4CC8FA2FC36B762DFB16DFBF1C68&wc_mid=4035:4833&wc_rid=4035:1394893
http://bit.ly/2k4CuVu
http://response.whatcounts.com/t?r=4035&c=4833&l=17&ctl=24CAB:41377B5F607731C2EF5C4CC8FA2FC36B762DFB16DFBF1C68&wc_mid=4035:4833&wc_rid=4035:1394893
http://bit.ly/2k50KC4


The other Boss

The Whoôs 1971 rock anthem ñWonôt Get Fooled Againò made a timeless proclamation: ñMeet the 

new boss, same as the old boss.ò That credo may sometimes ring true in the workplace and 

politics, but when a new Boss joined the Mustang corral in ô71, it was markedly different from its 

predecessor...

T5: German for Mustang

In 1965, the top-selling Mustang in the U.S. was an affordable and attractive Ford coupe. In 

Germany, the yearôs top-selling Mustang was a hulking commercial truck...

The Ford Mustangôs forgotten generation

Though counted as part of the Ford Mustangôs first-generation cars, the 1971-73 model has long 

been an outlier. Markedly bigger and heavier than the 1965 original, it is not regarded with the 

same adulation as its predecessors. That has held its value in check, potentially making it a 

smart entry point for an aspiring Mustang owner...

The best of old and new

Would you like to buy a brand new ó66 Ford Mustang, today? Oh, a retro revival like todayôs 

Dodge Challenger has its charms, but it just lacks a genuine vintage rideôs old soul...

Fox-body Formula One: The M81 Mustang is Fordôs McLaren connection

The American V-8ôs future looked wobbly emerging from the late 1970s. And Ford, hedging its 

bets, decided to test public sentiment in alternatives. Its Mustang M81 pushed toward a small-

displacement ô80s turbocharged future that in some ways, foreshadowed this yearôs news...

GCM

The 38th Annual Gulf Coast Mustang Show

The 38th Annual Gulf Coast Regional Mustang Show, which will also be a National Mustang Club 

of America show, is set for March 24-26, 2017 at the Pensacola Interstate Fair Grounds (Fla.). The 

event will also feature a hot rod and custom charity show. 

More information here.

We love the Ford Mustang as much as you do and want to celebrate our 

shared passion with a selection of carefully curated stories and informative 

articles in a quarterly supplement. Enjoy! http://bit.ly/2k4Ohy2

continued

From:  Mike Boulka

Subject: All about Ford Mustangs!

http://bit.ly/2k4Ohy2


continued

From: Scott Sokol
Subject: "Mustang360 Newsletter"

From: Scott Sokol
Subject: Walmart has everything!

From: Kathie Boulka
Subject:  

From: Steve Flaten
Subject:  

$7,875.00
Out of stock

Ford Performance Parts 

M-6007 -M50A 5.0L 4V 

Crate Engine -

Walmart.com

http://bit.ly/2lq9bJb

How to build a potent pushrod 5.0L for the street!

The beauty of the 5.0L pushrod small-block V-8 
engine is its wonderful simplicity. 
http://bit.ly/2kQcVH9

Vintage Mustang Tech: How to Run an Engine After Storage

Here are the steps I would take before I fired an engine up that has 
been in storage for such a long period of time.  
http://bit.ly/2k4HV6Q

Would you build a stock resto, a RestoMod, or an all-out custom Fox?

The great thing about building a Mustang is the number of directions 
you can go with the car. http://bit.ly/2lsvM8E

There is an event in Jefferson City 

MO on May4-6. It is called 

Shelbyfest. It has a website 

of shelbyfest.net . It is a lot of the 

newer Shelbys, but thought some 

may like the variety of events as 

something new.

MUSTANG GIVEAWAY ENDS 2/28/17.

HURRY, TIME IS RUNNING OUT!

http://www.dreamgiveaway.com/dg/mustang

All New 2018 Mustang Gets a Facelift & Performance Upgrade!

Ford introduces the all-new 2018 Ford Mustang
http://bit.ly/2kUTVXW

From: Scott Sokol
Subject:  "Mustang360 Newsletter"

11 Significant Changes to the Refreshed 2018 Ford Mustang

CƻǊŘΩǎ ponycarreturns with a new look, better tech, and 
improved performance.  http://bit.ly/2lsZlHd

Shelby American Announces 50th Anniversary Super Snake

Just 500 will be available globally for purchase  http://bit.ly/2kQcxZa

https://www.walmart.com/ip/Ford-Performance-Parts-M-6007-M50A-5-0L-4V-Crate-Engine/192305951#about-item
http://bit.ly/2lq9bJb
http://response.whatcounts.com/t?r=4035&c=4902&l=17&ctl=25425:41377B5F607731C2541C9BA9DD8C33E8762DFB16DFBF1C68&wc_mid=4035:4902&wc_rid=4035:1394893
http://bit.ly/2kQcVH9
http://response.whatcounts.com/t?r=4035&c=4902&l=17&ctl=25427:41377B5F607731C2541C9BA9DD8C33E8762DFB16DFBF1C68&wc_mid=4035:4902&wc_rid=4035:1394893
http://bit.ly/2k4HV6Q
http://response.whatcounts.com/t?r=4035&c=4902&l=17&ctl=25428:41377B5F607731C2541C9BA9DD8C33E8762DFB16DFBF1C68&wc_mid=4035:4902&wc_rid=4035:1394893
http://bit.ly/2lsvM8E
http://shelbyfest.net/

